Peer facilitated transition programs – moving away from orientation.
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Learning Advisers at James Cook University have been offering peer facilitated and faculty specific transition programs prior to Orientation Week for a number of years.  The establishment of peer and academic networks (learning communities) for students from diverse backgrounds prior to the start of the semester is a key factor in assisting the transition process. Moreover, when senior students take on the responsibility for planning and delivery of these programs, there is considerable credibility attached to the advice given to the new students. Students undertaking these three-day programs are provided with an insight into academic learning skills as well as an introduction to the ‘hidden curriculum’ of the University. This ‘Nuts and Bolts’ session will include video snapshots of participants, peer facilitators and the academic staff involved in the transition programs. The session will investigate the different layers of peer interaction operating and invite discussion on some of the operational issues associated with moving away from the traditional approaches to orientation.

